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PRESIDENTS' MESSAGE: 
 

 
To all of you, a hearty welcome back to a New Year at the Forest Hill Garden Club. Hopefully your 
summer was a joyful one spent with family and friends.  We ended the 2020/21 year getting together for 
the first time in over a year and a half, to celebrate our traditional strawberry social in May at the general 
meeting.  It was a joy to see and have a conversation over coffee and tea with our friends and eat 
wonderful cakes baked by Kathleen Fong, our VP and her helper Laura Outsen. 
 
The new officers were duly inducted by parliamentarian Kathe Farrell, all received a lovely peony to mark 
the event. The group of officers as a whole looked very familiar with just a couple of new faces. Thank you 
all for signing up to serve another year. 
 
Our upcoming September general meeting will be the traditional chicken salad and again Kathleen Fong 
offered to do the cooking, intending to come back from Tahoe especially to do the work.  Thank you 
Kathleen.  Ingeborg offered to make the dessert for that occasion. Please RSVP to Ingeborg by Sept. 10. 
 
All participants at that meeting must have received both vaccines and we will all exercise caution with 
masks and keep our distance to stay safe. 
 
A little preview to our October general meeting.  Eva Monroe with a team from the FAMSF flower 
designers will give a flower arrangement demonstration.  It should be a wonderful program. Saundra 
McCormick volunteered to be in charge of the refreshments for that event. 
 
For the first time in so many years, no tomatoes grew in my garden, only the leaves were huge.  Like all of 
us, the tomato plants were waiting for summer that never came. 
 
Stay healthy and safe.  Looking forward to seeing you at our fall luncheon. 
 
Ingeborg McGlynn 
415-564-3547 
 

 
 

 
Meetings at the Clubhouse 

 
Monday, September 6  – Board and Standing Committee Chairs 
                      11:00 AM    Hosted by Ingeborg and Anna Bolechowski 
 
Monday, September 20  – Fall Chicken Salad Luncheon 
                      1:00 PM      Hosted by Kathleen Fong and Ingeborg 
      RSVP by 9/10: Ingeborg (415) 564-3547 or McGlynn@usfca.edu 
 

 

  

NOTES: 
 

Membership Renewal     
Please renew your membership by September 30, by filling out the attached application form and drop it 
off or mail it with your dues of $50 to Yen Bachmeier at 240 Montalvo Ave.  Your membership dues 
are crucial in supporting the many wonderful programs we bring to you at our monthly general meetings.  
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FOREST HILL GARDEN CLUB  (www.foresthill-sf.org/gardenclub) 
 

OFFICERS 2020-2021 
               President: Ingeborg McGlynn   
               Vice-President: Kathleen Fong 
               Treasurer: 
               Financial Secretary: 

Marcia Elias 
Yen Bachmeier 

               Recording Secretary: 
               Corresponding Sec.: 

Darlene Hartman  
Kari Rocca 

               Auditor: Marica Salma 
               Parliamentarian: Kathe Farrell 

 

 

      DIRECTORS 
 Louise Bacigalupi  

Anna Bolechowski 
 Nancy Broden 
 Saundra McCormick 
 Eva Monroe 
  

       JUNIOR PAST PRESIDENTS 
 Yen Bachmeier & Kathe Farrell 
 Sima Talai 
 Pansy Waller 

                                                                                   

COURTESY: Please report births, illnesses, and deaths to: Kari Rocca (415) 601-3011  
BULLETIN, roster, email: Yen Bachmeier (415) 260-5512 or yen@bachmeiersf.com 
This bulletin is online at  www.foresthill-sf.org/gardenclub/ 

 

              STANDING COMMITTEES 
Bulletin, Website  Yen Bachmeier   
Community Liaison: TBA   
Community Service Fall: 
Community Service Spring: 

Darlene Hartman  
TBA 

Email Liaison: 
Flowers/Decorations: 

Yen Bachmeier 
Nancy Hagosian & Anna Bolechowski 

Forest Hill Assn. Meeting: Kathe Farrell 
Historian: TBA 
Horticulture: Ingeborg McGlynn 
House: Nancy Hagosian & Anna Bolechowski 
Membership: TBA 
Reception: Board of Directors 
Roster: Yen Bachmeier 
Holiday Wreath Making: 
Holiday Dinner Dance: 
Telephone  
 
 
  

Laura Outsen & Louise Bacigalupi  
 
Nancy Broden 
Ingeborg McGlynn,  Louise Bacigalupi,  
Carol DeLucchi, Clorinda Aldrich 
and Saundra McCormick 
   

  

    

http://www.foresthill-sf.org/gardenclub
http://www.foresthill-sf.org/gardenclub/FHGC-bulletin.html


 

 

August 27, 2021 

                          Welcome Back! 
 
 
 
To: «Title» «Addr_First» «Last» 
 «Address»  
 «CSZ» 
 
Dear «First», 
 
The Forest Hill Garden Club proudly enters its 91th year!  With deep satisfaction and 
gratitude, we reflect on the many fine traditions and happy events that have 
characterized the club’s activities over the decades. We are happy with our 
accomplishments, in spite of the COVID-19 pandemic, and are looking forward to 
another good year. We would like to invite YOU to renew your membership for the new 
fiscal year and to continue these great traditions. 
 
You will receive a monthly bulletin with a President's message with information and 
updates of what is happening at the Forest Hill Garden Club. 
 
Please renew your membership by filling out the attached form and sending it by 
September 30, with your dues of $50 to:  
 

Forest Hill Garden Club,  
c/o Yen Bachmeier, Financial Secretary,  
240 Montalvo Avenue,  
San Francisco, CA 94116  

 
Please feel free to contact me if you have questions.  
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Ingeborg McGlynn     
President      
415-564-3547        
mcglynn@usfca.edu    
  



  
 

FOREST HILL GARDEN CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL 

  

Current members, please check box if you want us to use your last year info ______  

Your Name:                                   
Title: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
First: _______________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Last: ________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Name of Spouse or Significant Other: __________________________________________________________________  
 
Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
Email – please print clearly: ______________________________________________________________________________  
 
Home Phone: ________________________________________Cell Phone: _________________________________________  
 
Work phone: ___________________________Sponsored by (if new member):______________________________  
 
Garden Club monthly Bulletins will be sent to you electronically via email notification.  

If you wish to receive paper Bulletins, please check box to indicate “yes” here: ______  

 
Please include membership dues of $50 check payable to the Forest Hill Garden Club and send to:  

Forest Hill Garden Club  
c/o Ms. Yen Bachmeier, Financial Secretary  
240 Montalvo  Avenue  
San Francisco, California 94116  

 
If you would like to add any comments or volunteer for a role in the Garden Club, please let us 

know:__________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please check your type of membership.  Membership categories, as stated in Article III of the Forest Hill Garden Club 
Constitution and By-Laws are: 

  A regular member is one who owns the home, resides in Forest Hill, pays the regular dues in the Forest Hill 
Association, and is signatory to their perpetual agreement.  A Regular member may vote and hold any office. 

  An associate member is a regular member in good standing who has moved from the tract, and now resides within a 
fifty (50) mile radius of San Francisco. 

  A courtesy member is one who rents a home in the tract.  The owner of the property must pay the regular Forest Hill 
Association dues and be signatory to their perpetual agreement.  A courtesy member has regular membership privileges, 
but loses membership upon moving. 
 

Your signature: _______________________________________________________Date: _______________________________ 




